
13 August 2020 

Weekly Newsletter 

 

Important Dates 

August 

26th - Open House (More info coming) 

27th - First Day of School (Half day -  excused at 12 PM) 

September 

1st - Director Community Chat: Mastery Learning 

3rd - SAT Registration Deadline 

TBD  - Parent Support Group meeting 

October 

3rd - SAT Test 

19th-26th Autumn Break (No School) 

27th-30th Spirt Week 

SAT Registration 

 



For secondary students who will be applying to American universities, an SAT test is usually required. At 

this time of year, it is common for Secondary 3 & 4 students to take the SAT test. If you are interested in 

taking the SAT test, please make sure to register before Sep. 3. Below is the link for registering. If you 

register, please e-mail me at Brian-garner@qsi.org so I can start the preparations for the testing site 
here at our campus. 

https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/register/online-registration-help 

Letter from the Director 

 

13 August 2020  

Dear Parents,  

I hope the second half of the summer holiday with your children was safe and relaxing. I expect 

that your children are eager to return to school and start their learning adventures with their 

peers. With the 2020-2021 school year starting in two weeks, it is time to resume the school’s weekly 

newsletter.   

First, I want to let you know that my family and I arrived safely in Germany. We completed 

our quarantine and received the results of our COVID-19 tests (they were negative). After getting the 

family situated in our new home in Altenberge, I started to work on campus to become more familiar 

with the facilities and start preparing for the new school year.   

Part of the preparation for the new year is creating an Opening Plan. I am currently finalizing the 

Opening Plan to make sure the necessary safety precautions expected from local authorities are 

implemented correctly on our campus. Providing a safe learning environment for your children is my 

highest priority.   

 

What will be included in the Open Plan? Below are some of the key subjects that will be covered:   

• Logistics and procedures for returning to face to face instruction on campus  

• Expectations and framework for distance learning (in the event we are required to return  

• Overall technology needs and educational platforms used  

I will share the Opening Plan when it is completed.  

 

The first day of school is August 27th and will be a half-day. School has a starting time of 8:15. However, 

with COVID-19, we will continue the staggered entrance model used in the spring. The  staggered 

procedure and times may differ from the spring; I am still evaluating them to see if any changes need to 
be made. The staggered procedure and start time will  be included in the Opening Plan.  

mailto:Brian-garner@qsi.org
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/register/online-registration-help


Before school begins, we have an Open House scheduled on the calendar on August 26th. For new 

parents, the purpose of Open House is for the students to meet their teachers for the upcoming 

school year. Returning and new families are invited. This helps build the students’ comfort level in 

knowing who their teacher will be while at the same time decreasing any anxiety the students may have 

about the first day of school. In addition, middle school and secondary students receive their school 

schedules at the Open House. This event is usually held in the classrooms. For safety reasons, we are 

unable to host large gatherings in the school. We are exploring different options for hosting the Open 

House so your child can meet the teacher. More details on the Open House will be shared in the next 

newsletter.  

If your family is arriving in Germany after August 27th, please let me know. We understand that 

traveling during this time can be complicated and sometimes out of your control. If possible, we can 

arrange for some work to be assigned remotely so your child does not fall behind. But at this time, a 

formal distance learning program will not be in place.  

I hope the information shared above helps you ease into the upcoming school year. Creating the safest 

environment for your child’s education is my number one goal. I know some of the 

details shared indicate “more information to come”. This is not because of any lack of preparation. It is 

because I am cautiously and actively preparing to receive your child for the new school year. If you have 

any questions please do not hesitate to contact me. I frequently check e-mail and am available for video 

conferences. I look forward to meeting parents and students in person! Enjoy the remainder of your 
summer.  

  

Sincerely,  

Dr. Garner  



QSI Success Orientations 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Stay in Contact 

Thank you for selecting QSI International School of Münster and trusting us with your child's education. 

If you have a question on the curriculum being taught, the curriculum can be viewed at 

http://curriculum.qsi.org/ . Should you have a question or concern regarding the content or selected 

assessments, please reach out to the teacher or the school Director. If you need to contact me, my 

contact information is below. 

Address: 

Salzmannstraße 152 

48159 Münster, Germany 

Telephone: +49 251 383 49446 

E-mail: brian-garner@qsi.org 

http://curriculum.qsi.org/


 

1 - Dr. Brian Garner - Director 

We proudly subscribe to the following educational services 

 



 

 

 

 

 


